
 

 
 

 

 

Hello Competitors, 
 
We hope your preparations are going well for the upcoming NCHA Futurity. 
 
Please read and note the following regulations that need to be strictly adhered to by QLD 
competitors. 

• All horses coming to AELEC originating from QLD in the cattle tick infested zone or a 
restricted property in the cattle tick free zone MUST be sprayed for ticks by an accredited 
tick sprayer or vet. (certification to be shown).  

• All horses coming in from QLD in the cattle tick infested zone or a restricted property in 
the cattle tick free zone must have a Record of Movement.  

• If you are coming from a QLD cattle tick free area directly to AELEC (not unloading through 
an infested region) you do not need to spray or have a ROM. 

• No untreated hay can be brought in to NSW from QLD from fire ant infested areas (see 
below)* 

 
These are DPI regulations and AELEC will need to sight the paperwork before entry in to the venue. 
DPI have been undertaking competitor audits and you will save yourself a hefty fine by having the 
above paperwork in order before arrival.  
 
*As you may be aware, there has been a Fire Ant breakout in QLD. Due to the threat of them coming 
across the border, NSW DPI have stopped all movement of hay from infested areas coming South in 
to NSW unless a Plant Health Certificate is provided (see below snip from the NSW DPI website).  As 
such, please be aware that AELEC will be checking for feedstuffs upon bump in and any QLD hay 
from Fire Ant infested areas will not be allowed to enter the grounds.  
 
Hay can be ordered through our local Produce store – Furneys Produce 0267621363. They will 
deliver to your stable/ campsite. 

 

Have a safe trip and we look forward to seeing you! 


